

KATHY HOCHUL Governor JOHN R. KOELMEL Chairman JUSTIN E. DRISCOLL Interim President and Chief Executive Officer

February 7, 2022

Catherine Kassenoff 2122 Boston Post Road Apt 2 Larchmont, NY 10538

VIA OVERNIGHT DELIVERY & email: catherine.kassenoff@nypa.gov

Dear Ms. Kassenoff,

This letter shall serve as notification that due to your position being eliminated, your employment with New York Power Authority (NYPA) is being terminated effective, February 7, 2022.

Since your job is being eliminated, you are being issued severance pay based on your length of service which equates to \$29,846.50.

Your final paycheck will also include pay through February 7, 2022, equaling \$2,007.61 as well as payout for unused accrued vacation time which represents 21.33 days, totaling to \$14,276.35.

A benefits information package outlining the various options available to you is being sent to you under separate cover. If you have any questions about benefits, please to reach out to Sandi Andreades at sandra.andreades@nypa.gov or (914) 705-9201.

Sincerely,

Ruth Neomi Colón

Advisor, President's Office

eomi Colon/rp